

September 5, 2019

Seth Piccirillo Niagara Falls Community Development 1022 Main Street Niagara Falls, NY 14302

Dear Seth,

Thank you for Niagara Falls Community Development's commitment of \$233,342 to Heart & Soul's Daybreak project, as detailed in the 2019 Action Plan.

Due to significant cost increases associated with Davis-Bacon prevailing wage requirements, Heart Love & Soul is unable to accept the award.

Per our conversations with Ryan Undercoffer and Jarrett Steffen of your office, Heart Love & Soul will accept a Public Service grant from your department for \$50,000 for the 2019-2020 year.

Please contact me at 716-282-5689 if you have any questions. Thank you for your support of Heart Love & Soul and for all you and your team do to improve our community.

Sincerely,

Sr. Beth Brosmer

Executive Director